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I enthusiastically nominate Silayan Filipina 

Sister Carolyne Ouya, millennial poet and 

visionary extraordinaire.   She has engaged 

with Silayan events since 2015 and served 

as one of our dynamic coaches for the 

Karilagan program which has inspired a 

diverse group of young women to come 

forward and seek guidance and 

mentorship.    She already has amazing 

ideas for workshops to engage young 

women and to address issues affecting the community from mental health to caregiving and 

finding your purpose by seeing barriers as opportunities for change.   

For a young woman of 28, she has impressed me over the last four years with her ability to 

connect with diverse communities, in particular with young women who are still trying to find 

their purpose.    The Director of Education role needs someone that can connect with diverse 

communities and propose topics to engage 

meaningful discussion.  The person in this position 

also needs to truly understand and embody the 

mission and vision of Silayan Filipina to be able to 

impart that message to prospective new members.   

Ms. Ouya, over the last four years, has demonstrated 

that she embodies our core set of values of education, 

empowerment, and celebration. 

Ms. Ouya not only attended our first Senior Prom in 2015 where she danced the night away, she 

attended subsequent workshops and eventually performed in 

the Senior Prom for 2017.   She was my key supporter for 

implementing the Silayan Karilagan Program into Access’ 

efforts to work with youth and has taken on the Karilagan 

coach role to reach those that were “Barely Adulting” --the 

20 somethings.  In fact, since the workshop, several young 

adults have come forward to seek her guidance in 

professional development, self-care, and mental health 

awareness within their communities. 



She has expressed to me numerous times how much she loves Silayan and how she truly 

appreciates our mission and our vision to “lead and positively impact the world.”   She has seen 

me in the various roles as Education Director to President and now understands how I am able to 

connect my work with Silayan with my other roles as Access Legal Program Director, CWSL 

Law Professor, and FIRE Women’s Leadership Instructor to make a broader impact to empower 

all women to speak their truth.  

Finally, she has shared Silayan’s many accomplishments and events through her various and vast 

networks which has helped Silayan to be regarded as an organization that is a true leader in the 

field of women’s empowerment and community support. 

Sample notes Ms. Ouya posted about Silayan Filipina on Instagram/Carenote 



  

As such, she is ready to take on the role of  Education Director for Silayan Filipina and I would 

love to give her the opportunity to do so.   I therefore, wholeheartedly, submit my nomination for 

Ms. Ouya.   Here is her bio from her website  https://www.careouya.com/about 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Anne S. Bautista, Esq. 

President of Silayan Filipina   


